
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

APRIL 12, 2022 – 7:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

 

PRESENT: John Konow, Nicole McGillicuddy, Sarah Haynes 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez, Kevin French, Facilities Director 

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM. 

 

II. LES Ventilation 

Would like to schedule another meeting with the BOF and BOS for long term planning. There 

are grants available at the legislative level. 

 

III. LMHS Baseball Seating 

The platform and fence are up. Currently awaiting bleacher installation which should take place 

in May. TruCut will take care of the fence on the right side, Fencemen and Son will take of the 

left side for $1,600. Five additional spaces for those handicapped will be added for $1,500 by 

Sullivan Paving. 

 

IV. LMS Gymnasium 

Insulation around the piping is broken. Looking into vinyl replacement options and costs. 

 

V. Door Replacement 

All doors are now installed and awaiting the fire marshall inspection. The hinges on a door in 

the 66 wing and the crash bar in the greenhouse is scheduled to be completed by April 21
st
. 

 

VI. Tennis Courts 

The new cracks are not part of the warranty. Courts 1 and 4 are not affected. Courts 2 and 3 

need to be repaired. The repair cost is $12,333, with $7,962 being covered by the company and 

the BOE responsible for the remainder. K. French will reach out to the company to inquire 

about decreasing the cost. 

  

VII. Adjournment 

 N. McGillicuddy adjourned the meeting at 7:27 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Chair 

 
 


